
From: Mike Richardson
To: ARKA LICENSING
Cc: Oisin Daly; Licensing
Subject: RE: SRU137824 - Hornchurch Food & Wine Variation
Date: 11 May 2022 15:39:28

Dear Nira

Thanks for the swift reply.
 
Oisin – please see email chain below, the following conditions have been agreed to be retained
in the operating schedule in order to prevent a public nuisance:
 
15. Signs shall be displayed at the exit door of the premises requesting
patrons to leave the premises quietly.
16. Bottles and similar goods shall not be handled outside the premises in
the late evening, night or early morning.
17. Bins shall not be emptied outside the premises in the late evening, night
or early morning.
18. Rubbish from the premises shall be securely stored in a bin in a
designated area
 
Regards
 
Mike
 
Mike Richardson
Senior Public Protection Officer
Environmental Health
Town Hall Main Road, Romford
RM1 3BB
t 01708 433968
e mike.richardson@havering.gov.uk  
 
text relay 18001 01708 433968
 

From: ARKA LICENSING <contact@arkalicensing.co.uk> 
Sent: 11 May 2022 15:37
To: Mike Richardson <Mike.Richardson@havering.gov.uk>
Cc: Oisin Daly <Oisin.Daly@havering.gov.uk>; Licensing <Licensing@havering.gov.uk>
Subject: Re: SRU137824 - Hornchurch Food & Wine Variation
 

CAUTION – External Email & Phishing Alert. 
Be aware that this could be a phishing attempt. If you think this is a phishing email,
do not respond or click links. Block Sender and Delete it.

Dear Sir,
 
We would be happy to include them into the operating schedule, those you have listed in
the email below.
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Many thanks
Nira
 
 
 
----------------------------
Consultant
Arka Licensing
----------------------------

Tel:  (0203) 405 1886

Mob:  07714 495 287
E-mail: contact@arkalicensing.co.uk

This email is sent for and on behalf of Arka Licensing Consultants, which is
a company registered in England, registered number 09036487, registered office Trident
Business Centre, 89 Bickersteth Road, London SW17 9SH.
CONFIDENTIALITY:
This e-mail and any attachments are strictly private and confidential and are intended for
the named recipient only. If you are not the intended named recipient, you are advised not
to read or disclose the contents of this e-mail and/or any attachments to another person
or take copies of them. If you receive this message in error, please notify our e-
mail administrator and destroy the message.

From: Mike Richardson <Mike.Richardson@havering.gov.uk>
Sent: 11 May 2022 15:32
To: ARKA LICENSING <contact@arkalicensing.co.uk>
Cc: Oisin Daly <Oisin.Daly@havering.gov.uk>; Licensing <Licensing@havering.gov.uk>
Subject: SRU137824 - Hornchurch Food & Wine Variation
 
Dear Sirs
 
I refer to your recent application to vary the premises licence at the above address.  The matter
has been passed to me, as a responsible officer, to comment regarding the licencing objective to
“Prevent a Public Nuisance”, and in particular regarding disturbance from noise.
 
In principle, I have no objection to the application, however it would appear that a number of
conditions (outlined below) are being requested to be removed from the premises licence.  I am
of the opinion that the current conditions are proportionate and relevant, and do not unduly
affect the operation of the business.  As such, I would like to see them retained as they promote
the licencing objective to prevent a public nuisance. 
 
15. Signs shall be displayed at the exit door of the premises requesting
patrons to leave the premises quietly.
16. Bottles and similar goods shall not be handled outside the premises in
the late evening, night or early morning.
17. Bins shall not be emptied outside the premises in the late evening, night

mailto:mheaps@highfieldabc.com


or early morning.
18. Rubbish from the premises shall be securely stored in a bin in a
designated area
 
I would be grateful for your comments regarding these proposed amendments to the operating
schedule, and if you are willing to accept these amendments to the new licence.  I would be
grateful if you would confirm this both with myself and Mr Daly, Public Protection Officer, who is
dealing with the application, in writing by 27 March 2022, so I can assess if any representations
need to be made in a timely manner. 

If you would like to discuss the matter further, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards
 
Mike Richardson
Senior Public Protection Officer
Environmental Health
Town Hall Main Road, Romford
RM1 3BB
t 01708 433968
e mike.richardson@havering.gov.uk  
 
text relay 18001 01708 433968
 
This document is strictly confidential and is intended only for use by the addressee. If you
are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or other action taken in
reliance of the information contained in this e-mail is strictly prohibited. Any views
expressed by the sender of this message are not necessarily those of the London Borough
of Havering. If you have received this transmission in error, please use the reply function
to tell us and then permanently delete what you have received. This email was scanned for
viruses by the London Borough of Havering anti-virus services and on leaving the
Authority was found to be virus free. Please note: Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages
are routinely monitored for compliance with our policy on the use of electronic
communications.

Havering Council’s Privacy Notice can be found on our website Data Protection,
https://www.havering.gov.uk/info/20044/council_data_and_spending/139/data_protection,
which outlines your rights and how we collect, use, store, delete and protect your personal
data.
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